
                KENDALL TOWN BOARD 
Tuesday, May 2, 2017 7:00 p.m. 

Work Session 

Kendall Town Hall – 1873 Kendall Road, Kendall, New York 14476 

 

ROLL CALL 

Councilwoman Flow   present 

Councilman Martin  absent   

Councilman Newell  present 

Councilwoman Szozda  present 

Supervisor Cammarata  present 

 

 

SUPERVISOR’S REMARKS  

 Board of Assessment Review has a vacancy, which will be filled by resolution tonight. 

 

Szozda made the following motion, seconded by Flow: 

 

RESOLUTION 63-0517   APPOINTING DONALD G. MANN TO THE BOARD OF 

ASSESSMENT REVIEW  

Whereas there is currently a vacancy on the Board of Assessment Review, and 

Whereas Donald G. Mann, 2143 Kendall Road, Kendall, NY, has declared interest in being 

appointed to the Kendall Board of Assessment Review and is able to attend the necessary 

training, so 

Therefore, be it resolved to appoint Donald G. Mann to the Kendall Board of Assessment 

Review, effective immediately, and with his term of office to expire on September 30, 2021. 

Discussion: Assessor Massey is comfortable with this choice, and Councilwoman Flow knows 

Mr. Mann and recommends his appointment. 

Supervisor Cammarata called for a vote, resulting in all ayes, and declared the motion carried. 

 

Topics of discussion:  

 

 SOLAR CODE – a final draft (4/17/17) was presented to the Supervisor and Councilman  

  Newell by the Planning Board. Copies were made for the others and the Clerk. 

  A long, section by section review was completed. Many corrections, deletions,  

  additions and clarifications were suggested.  

  The Clerk asked the Board if its members are pro or con industrial solar energy 

  in general, to be able to pass that along to inquiring constituents, and to aid in the  

  writing of this code, as to restrictiveness. The unanimous response was “pro”, but  

  with protective restrictions. The current draft may be too restrictive. 

  Soliciting public comment from a wide array of residents before more time is  

  spent on the writing of this legislation or a formal hearing is prudent.  

 

 SPECIAL USE PERMITS – a system needs to be put into place to keep track of   

  upcoming renewals. 



 MEMORIAL DAY OBSERVANCE – preparations in place 

 

 CURRENT STATE OF EMERGENCY DUE TO LAKE LEVEL – will be a long-term  

  problem; new information/changes daily   

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Amy Richardson 

 

 

 

 


